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2016 Scholarships Awarded at
Senior Recognition Night in May

Congratulations
sCholarship reCipients!

$1,650 KBHSAA, Inc. – Donna Volpentesa Pontillo (1958 Class)
Memorial Scholarship

Jessica Kilmer
$1,000 KBHSAA, Inc.– In Memory of Tom Oakland (1958 Class)

and in honor of 1960 Class
Samantha Massoglia

$2,500 (2) - Bill (1957 Class) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships –
Must attend UW school with undergraduate degree in

Business or Computer Science
Jacob Fellman and Jacob Kentala

$1,000 Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930 Class)
Memorial Scholarship for an outstanding Piano student

Alexis Skalitzky
$1,500  John (1957 Class) & Judy (1960 Class) (Schuetz) Wavro

Academic Scholarship
Noah Trimak

$1,500  John (1957 Class) & Judy (1960 Class) (Schuetz) Wavro
Athletic Scholarship

Madison Marko
$1,500 Dr. Ernest Pellegrino (1957 Class)

Memorial Academic Scholarship – must attend UW-Madison
Alan Frasheski

$1,000 Peter (1959 Class) & Alice (1960 Class) (Jackson) Schwalbe
Family Scholarship
Kathryn Bosovich

$1,500 (2) - Marko Lazarevic (2006 Class) Scholarship
Must attend UW-Madison

Jacob Fellman and Jacob Kentala

President’s Corner
by Randy Vaccaro ’73

Last year was a busy year for the Alumni
Association.  The Scholarship Committee,
chaired by Joyce Kopacz Sorensen ’69,
spent a great deal of time considering
applications received for the more than
$17,000 in scholarships facilitated by

KBHSAA for 2016.  The Committee is already working to finalize
scholarships for 2017 Bradford seniors.  Joyce also serves as our
Membership Secretary and spent countless hours this summer
working on our membership directory update project, with online
research assistance provided by my wife, Jan Vaccaro ’74 (thanks
for volunteering). Thanks, Joyce, for managing this important
project with your usual blend of cheerful enthusiasm!

Thanks to Dulcie Dissmore Schoff ’80, Treasurer, for her efforts
on behalf of KBHSAA:  she captured the Bradford Stadium Project
in photos from start to finish, posting them to the KBHSAA
Facebook page; she managed the Silent Auction held at our annual
Alumni Banquet, which raised nearly $2,600 for the KBHSAA
Scholarship Fund; and she, along with Marge Huck Hall ‘56, Past
President, served on the ad hoc Stadium Naming Committee.

Thanks also go out to our Alumni Banquet Committee – Michelle
Serpe ‘67, Lee Doerring Arneson ‘57, Marge Huck Hall ‘56, and
Dulcie Dismore Schoff ’80 – for their work on a wonderful
evening where we recognized 2016 scholarship recipients and
Distinguished Alumni Award honorees and to Donna Mews ’78
for putting together KBHSAA Night with the Kenosha Kingfish –
we had a blast!

We conducted a membership drive in connection with the
September 22 Mary D. Bradford Stadium Celebration and cheered
on the Red Devils at the first home game in their beautiful new
facility.  Dr. Sinclair invited the KBHSAA Board to carry the
football onto the field – it was a thrilling night! (See page 5). More
pictures are posted on our Facebook page (you’ll find a link to it
on the KBHSAA website’s Bradford Stadium Project page).

I would like challenge each member reading this edition of the
Newsletter to recruit one new classmate or family member to join
KBHSAA.  Pass along the membership form available in the
Newsletter with a personal note (or send an email with a link to
our website, www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com) to the person
you’re trying to recruit.  We’re counting on you! 

We are still looking for a couple energetic, computer savvy people
to serve on the KBHSAA Board.  If you are interested, please reach
out to us via the KBHSAA website’s Contact Us page, or call me at
262-551-0510.

With that, I wish everyone Good Health and Happiness... 
Go Red Devils!

Left to right - Jessica Kilmer, Samantha Massoglia, Kathryn Bosovich,
Alexis Skalitzky, Noah Trimark, Madison Marko, Alan Frasheski, Jacob

Fellman, Jacob Kentala, Joyce Sorensen & Randy Vaccaro.
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Mary D. Bradford High School

News & Updates
For the latest news and information, visit:

http://www.bradford.kusd.edu

West Side Story
October 28-29 & November 4-5 at 7:30PM

October 30 & November 6 at 2:00PM
Bradford Auditorium

One Act Shows - State Theatre Festival Showcase
November 4-5 at 7:30PM • Bradford Studio Room 150

1776
January 27-28 & February 3-4 at 7:30PM

January 29 & February 5 at 2:00PM
Bradford Auditorium

The Hunchback of Notre Dame
April 28-29 & May 5-6 at 7:30PM

April 30 & May 7 at 2:00PM
Bradford Auditorium

Number the Stars
May 17-20 at 7:30PM • Bradford Studio Room 150

Tickets may be purchased online. Visit KUSD Theatre Arts website:
www.kusd.edu/departments/teaching-and-learning/fine-arts/theatre-arts.

2016-17 Bradford
Theatre Arts productions

We end our deept mpathy to the family 
Jerry BAIn ~ ClASS of 1957

o served on the KBHSAA Board for many years.
Jey ped away September 16, 2016

and will be greatly mied.

’36 Dorothy Bleicher Bednarowicz
’36 Lucille Hansen Olk
’36 Virginia Zabukovee Zuehlsdorf
’38 Margaret Clausen Gaffney
’39 Helen Roemer
’41 Mary Keating Conron
’41 James I. Morgan
’41 Donald Whyte
’42 Hugh Bastian
’44 Harold Boreiko
’44 Anna Denig Lunde

’48 John Meier
’52 James Kiffel
’53 Joan Marie Martin Collins
’54 Gary Milligan
’55 Marian Dolnik Casciaro
’55 Betty Remstad Holmes
’57 Jerry Bain
’57 William “Bill” Hall
’59 Joy Northway Bible
’61 Eugene Kreger
’62 James Williams

In MeMorIAM
Thank you to all who have submitted updated information in regards to passing Alumnus.

We apologize for any errors– sometimes we receive handwritten notes that are hard to read.

Newsletter Deadlines
All articles to be included in the Newsletter
need to reach us by March 15 for the
Spring issue, and September 15 for the
Fall issue. All Reunion Committees are
encouraged to send a photo or two along
with a summary of their reunion activities,
including any reunion announcements



save the date
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Old Bradford High School Reunion Tours
Kris (Winzer) Miller, Bradford Class of '73, gives free guided tours of the old
Bradford High School and will handle all permits needed. The best time for
group tours is 3:30-5pm on Fridays, but Kris can adjust tour times if needed.
There is no cost to groups for the Old Bradford tours, but class donations to
the Bradford H.S. Alumni Scholarship Fund would be gratefully accepted.
Call Kris at 262-818-5351 or email her at kristinamiller@wi.rr.com

1940 (77th) Thursday, May 11, 2017 & Thursday, Oct.12, 2017
Perkins Restaurant (11710 74th Place)
Noon - Dutch-treat luncheon
Contact:  Doris Kirchner Magwitz 262-764-0970
Board Liaison: Lee Arneson

1941  (76th) Sunday, June 18, 2017
Baker’s Street (6208 Green Bay Road, Kenosha)
11:00 a.m. Brunch. RSVP no later than June 9. 2017
ALSO, please join us the evening before at the KBHSAA
Alumni Banquet, June 17 at the Kenosha Country Club
Contact: Elmer Schmidt or Betty Bruno 262-654-4525
Board Liaison:  Lee Arneson & Marge Hall

1947 (70th) Wednesday, September, 13, 2017
11:30 a.m. - Dutch treat luncheon
Contact:  Dolores Stratton 262-551-9076 or
Mary Jane Haugaard Lippert  262-942-4131
Board Liaison: Joyce Sorensen

KBHSAA BoArd LiAiSonS:
Marge Hall – 262-924-5145

Lee Arneson – 262-657-5797
Joyce Sorsensen – 262-945-3806

Mark your calendar for the
Kenosha Bradford High School

Alumni Aociation
DIStInguISHeD AluMnI 

AwArDS BAnquet
AnD

SIlent AuCtIon
SAturdAy, June 17, 2017

Kenosha Country Club
5:00PM

Cash Bar & Silent Auction Kick Off
6:15PM
dinner 
7:30PM

Silent Auction Clos / Program Begins

rervation forms available in the
Spring 2017 newsler or at

www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com.

SHARE IT WITH THE CLASS
We have not yet received reunion information for the

class years listed below. If you are aware of plans
underway, please contact Cheryl Pileski Hannah,
Alumni Reunions Chairperson at 262-694-0244.

1942 (75th)
1952 (65th)
1957 (60th)
1962 (55th)
1967 (50th)

1972 (45th)
1977 (40th)
1982 (35th)
1987 (30th)
1992 (25th)

1997 (20th)
2002 (15th)
2007 (10th)
2012 (5th)

See page 7 for highlights of recent
Bradford High School Reunions

Class reunions

tBa
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2017 Scholarships Announced
Seniors planning to attend a four year college or university should apply for 2017
KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarships.  For the most up-to-date information on KBHSAA
scholarship offerings,  please visit our website: www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com.

Applicants are to meet general eligibility requirements for the individual scholarships
unless otherwise specified.  Complete a typed alumni scholarship application and submit it
along with one copy of your high school transcript and a copy of ACT and/or SAT
score to Mrs. Robin Mars no later than March 17, 2017. College GPA of 2.0 or greater
on a 4.0 scale is required unless otherwise specified. 

Scholarships will be awarded at the May 2017 Senior Awards Banquet, and recipients will be invited to the Annual Alumni
Banquet on June 17, 2017, where we will be honoring Distinguished Alumnus.

KBHSAA, Inc.  – Judge S. Michael Wilk (1957) Memorial
Scholarship - $1,000

KBHSAA, Inc. - Jerry Bain (1957) Memorial Scholarship - $1,000

KBHSAA, Inc. - Joseph Brittelli (1948) Memorial Scholarship -
$1,500 (up to 5) To students preferably pursuing degrees in
Education, Engineering, Medical and/or Political Science.

William Hall (1957) Memorial Scholarship - $1,000
To a student pursuing an Accounting or Business degree.

Dr. Ernie Pellegrino (1957) Memorial Academic 
Scholarship - $1,500. Recipient must attend UW-Madison.

Peter (1959) and Alice (1960) Jackson Schwalbe Family
Scholarship - $1,000. Recipient preferably attend UW school
seeking an undergraduate degree in a medical field.

Robert C. Anderson, Ph.D. (1952) Scholarship - $1,000

John Meier (1948) Memorial Scholarship –$3,000 
to a horn player who must attend a Wisconsin school

Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Memorial Scholarship  -
$1,000 to an outstanding student in music, preferably piano

Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships - $2,500 (2) 
Recipients must attend a UW school, seeking an 
undergraduate degree in Business or Computer Science
with College GPA of 2.5 or greater on a 4.0 scale. 

John (1957) & Judy (1960) (Schuetz) Wavro 
Academic Scholarship - $1,500   

John (1957) & Judy (1960) (Schuetz) Wavro 
Athletic Scholarship  - $1,500

BLAck T-ShIRT

wITh Red

LeTTeRING

(SHOWN WITH WHITE
LETTERS FOR CLARITY)

If we could eavesdrop on conversations in bradford High School's cafeteria and hallways,
we'd hear one phrase more than any other: bRADFORD STRONG!  We've borrowed this
phrase and adapted it for our new Alumni Association T-shirt, declaring we are ALUMNI

STRONG! Order yours today!

QTY siZe oPTioNs uNiT PriCe iTeM ToTal suB ToTal
S (34-36) $20.00

M (38-40) $20.00

L (42-44) $20.00

XL (46-48) $20.00

XXL (50-52) $20.00

Men's Tall L (42-44) $20.00

Men's Tall XL (46-48) $20.00

Men's Tall XXL (50-52) $20.00

Merchandise Total: $    

NeXT, Please seleCT (•) deliVerY oPTioN

Hand delivery within 10 miles of Bradford High School; or if you wish, you may
pick up your shirt.  (We’ll call you to set up mutually convenient date & time.) Free

Mail my shirt(s) for an additional $5 charge per address. $5.00

delivery Charges Total: $  

ToTal eNClosed (Please make check payable to KBHsaa): $

NAME: _________________________________________________CLASS OF: ______________

ADDRESS: _____________________________________________________________________

CITY / STATE / ZIP: ______________________________________________________________

HOME PHONE:___________________________ CELL PHONE: __________________________

EMAIL  ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________

Please Mail Your order To: KbHSAA – Attention: T-Shirt, P.O box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141

Proceeds of the sale 
of ALUMNI STRONG! 
T-Shirts benefit the 
Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association, Inc. 
Thank you for supporting our programs!



BradFOrd atHletes & Class weBsItes

Name Class of Sport / Affiliation

WOMEN
Joyce Hill Westerman 1943 All American Girls’ Professional Baseball League (AAGPBL)
Donna M. Becker 1950 All American Girls’ Professional Baseball League (AAGPBL)
Barb Galdonik All American Girls’ Professional Baseball League (AAGPBL)
Joan Holderness All American Girls’ Professional Baseball League (AAGPBL)
Carly Werwie LPGA
Deborah Spino-
Lawrence Olympics 1992, 1996 & 2000 Racewalking (born 1961)

Paula Vanchena 1972 Women's Pro Baseball
MEN

Alan Ameche 1951 NFL, Baltimore Colts
Tom Braatz 1951 NFL, Washington Redskins 1957-1959;

Los Angeles Rams 1958; Dallas Cowboys 1960
Joe Cerne 1961 NFL
Phil Pettey NFL Player & Coach
Tom Bieneman AFL, Chicago Cardinals
Chet Kozel AFL
Ken Huxhold NFL
Ralph Thomas NFL
Melvin Gordon 2011 NFL, San Diego Chargers 2015-present
Trae Waynes 2011 NFL, Minnesota Vikings 2015-present
Dick Bosman 1962 Pro Baseball
Bob Hartman Pro Baseball
Bob Lee, Sr. 1955 Pro Baseball
Augie Schmidt Pro Baseball
Nate Mikolas Pro Baseball
Jim Heiring 1973 Olympics 1984 & 1988, Racewalking
Walter Maurer Olympics 1920, Bronze Medalist Freestyle Wrestling (born 1893)

Robert Pfarr 1960 Olympics, Cycling (born 1920)
Bobby Thomas Cycling (born 1912)
Jeff Cohen ABA

Help Needed:  Filling in the Blanks
Kris Miller (’73) advises that proceeds from the past sale
of the "Support the North Side Stadium Project" t-shirts will
be used to add plaques in Mary D. Bradford High School's
new stadium. Names of professional and Olympic athletes
who attended Kenosha/Bradford H.S. during its 150-year
history will be included. Coaches with 25 years or more of
service will also be included.  She is working with John
Cibrario (’58) and Diane Giles (’71) on this project.

If you can fill in the blanks below, it would be very helpful.
If you know of additional persons who should be recognized,
please submit names, including maiden and married names
if they apply, year of graduation, years they competed, sport they competed in and name
of the professional teams and league.  Feel free to send info and sports stories to be used
for the unveiling of the plaques.
Contact: Kris Miller via phone or text message at 262-818-5351 (or email:
kristinamiller@wi.rr.com).  

It’s Official
This is a reminder that the only OFFICIAL

Kenosha Bradford Alumni website is:
www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com

If you have any questions, email alumni via
the website. Sign in under your last name
and year of graduation.  The alumni website
has all  members listed onto our secure site.

www.classcreator.net/Kenosha-WI-
Bradford-1954/index.cfm

www.bradford58.com
www.bradford60.com
www.bradford61.com
www.bradford62.com

www.bradfordclassof1963.com
www.bradford64.com

www.classcreator.net/Kenosha-WI-
Bradford-1965/index.cfm

www.bradford69.com
www.bradford73.com
www.bradford75.com

www.facebook.com
MaryDBradfordClassOf77

www.bradford78.com
www.bradford81.com

www.classcreator.com/Kenosha-WI-
Bradford-1983/class_index.cfm

www.bradford84.com
www.bradford88.com
www.bradford89.com
www.classcreator.com

Kenosha-WI-Bradford-1990
www.classcreator.com/

Kenosha-WI-Bradford-1993

Class Websites: Here are the current
listings of individual class reunion sites.
These are owned by individual graduating
class committees or members, not KBAA.

Kenosha Bradford alumni association Newsletter, Fall 2016 page 5
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Mail your class notes to KBHSAA, P.o. Box 56, Kenosha, Wi 53141. Sometimes we edit Class notes submissions due to space limitations.
’49 Charlene (Mowry) Meier
1560 Thornblade BLVD, Greer, SC 29650

My husband John passed away in August,
2015.  He devoted 35 years of his life
establishing the first shelter and workshops
in Wisconsin improving life for
intellectually challenged children and
adults.  He enjoyed flying his tri-pacer
plane and remodeled our 1868 farm house.
I have set up a music scholarship fund in
his memory.  His love for music lasted his
entire life. I have since moved to an assisted
living facility in South Carolina to be
nearer to my son, Jeff.  Thank you to the
Alumni Association for all you do.  

’60 Ken & Barbara Cherry
1719 N. Princeton Way, Eagle, ID 83616
Jimmy and Barb Chiappetta vacationed
with my wife Barb and I in Idaho.  Jim and I
played at my club in a three-day
member/guest tournament.  “Chips”
played so well that we took 2nd Place out
of 96 teams.  It was good to spend time
with a fellow “Red Triangle” member.

Past Scholarship Recipients
Congratulations to Kaitlin and Alison o graduated om Marque university

May 22, 2016.
Kaitlin Kentala, B.S., Biochemistry and Molecular Biology; 2013 Bradford
graduate was awarded ’57 John & ’60 Judy (Schuetz) Wavro Athletic Scholarship.

Alison Zongologwicz, B.S., Mechanical Engineering; 2011 Bradford graduate was
awarded $1,000 Edward R. Thomas Memorial Technical Scholarship.

A note of tHAnKS
Dear KBHSAA,

I am writing to express my sincere gratitude
to you for the Tina Metallo-Gjerdset Me-
morial Scholarship.  Your financial support
has allowed me to focus my efforts more
closely on academics this past year and has
produced some excellent results.

Over the past year I have thrived with
an accelerated course load which includes
high-level calculus, physics, and engineering
subjects.  In addition, I have been involved
with BadgerLoop, an organization competing
in Elon Musk’s (SpaceX, Tesla, PayPal)
HyperLoop competition which is bringing
the fifth mode of transportation to reality.

In addition, I have been able to maintain
a high GPA and am on track to graduate
with a degree in Electrical Engineering in
four years and have the opportunity to add
a double major in Economics.

Thank you again for your generosity and
support.  I promise you I will work very
hard and continue to give back to our
Kenosha Community.

Sincerely,
Ryan Castle, 2015 ClassBradford Stadium Celebration

SePTeMBeR 22, 2016

Alumni presentation of the first game ball at the first-
ever football game at Mary D. Bradford Stadium.
AluMni StRong...BraDFoRD PRouD!

New Lifetime
Members

’50 Barbara Bloxdorf Evans
’51 Kathryn M. Thomsen
’57 Carmella Ciotti Huser

’57 Ken Ludke
’60 Ronald Martin
’61 Bruce Hannah

’65 Cheryl Pileski Hannah
’71 Joanne Dubanewicz Coshun

’72 Charles Jelks
’80 Jeffrey Olson

’81 Kathy Jones Olson
2010 Allison Winzer

old Kenosha News copies,
1953-1959, available through

dr. Hosmanek’s office at the ESC.
if interested, please call Sue

Krieger at 652-0038.
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Scholarship
Spotlight

We are pleased to announce two new
scholarship offerings, detailed below,
made possible by the generous
support of two Bradford alumnus.
These scholarships join the more than
$15,000 in scholarships offered for
2017.  Please see page 4 for the full list
of 2017 scholarships facilitated
through the Kenosha Bradford High
School Alumni Association, an IRS-
recognized 501(c)(3) charitable
organization.  We are deeply moved by
the ongoing generosity of those who
support our mission to provide
scholarships for deserving Bradford
seniors each year.

ErniE
PELLEgrino
$1,500 dr. Ernie
Pellegrino, Jr. 
(1957 Class)
Memorial
Academic
Scholarship,
offered in 2017 for
a Bradford senior planning to attend
UW-Madison.  Dr. Pellegrino, a 2012
Distinguished Alumni Award
recipient, passed away November 25,
2015 and had prearranged for the
scholarship to be funded through his
estate.

JoSEPH
BrittELLi
$1,500 Joseph
Brittelli (1948
Class) Memorial
Scholarships (up 
to 5 available),
offered in 2017 for 
a Bradford senior,
made possible by a generous bequest
to the Alumni Association through Mr.
Brittelli’s Trust. Mr. Brittelli passed
away March 15, 2015.

CLASS ReUNIONS
21 people attended the luncheon at Marina Gardens on Wednesday, September 14,
2016.  Al Aceto gave the Welcome followed by Augie Schepker who led the group in
singing our high school song.  Jerry Belongia gave some DVDs about past reunions.
Past committee members, Al Aceto, Emil Kreger, Dolores Stratton and Mary Jane
Haugaard Lippert were all present.  Everyone enjoyed visiting with each other.  

Our 60th reunion was held on September 10th at the Kenosha Country Club, with
148 people in attendance.   The food was great, as was the atmosphere.  It was a
wonderful evening of reminiscing and visiting with "old" friends.  The committee is
hoping to have an 80th birthday party for all of us in 2018.  We think that at our age,
five years is too long to wait for another get-together. We will keep you informed, but
the committee asks that you keep them informed of any move or change of address.
We hope to see you all in two years.  
The committee: Leo Chiappetta, Dennis Filippelli, Jim Hawkins, Marge Huck Hall
and Sandy Kobrin Robillard.

The Bradford class of 1958 met for a fun pizza party at Casa Capri on September 16th.
Fifty two people were there to enjoy each other’s company and to share stories of
high school days and talk about their grandchildren and great grandchildren.     

Beth Covelli Wade gave a little lesson on the history of Mary D. Bradford.  Mary D.
Bradford  was a very  ambitious woman back in her day.  Everyone thought it was
very interesting and amazed at what all she did. We are looking forward to our 60th
reunion in two years. 

Fun times   were had by all at the  joint  Bradford/Tremper Class of 1966 "Golden
Rockers" themed   50th  reunion held on the weekend of September 16 & 17, 2016.
The reunion began Friday with a golf event at Bristol Oaks, followed by a tour of the
old Bradford building conducted by Kristina Miller. Later we had an overflow crowd
at the Icebreaker in the Brat Stop Wisconsin Room, where classmates renewed old
acquaintances and relived fun stories.  Tremper followed on Saturday with a tour of
their Alma Mater. Both tours were well attended and classmates enjoyed seeing the
halls they roamed for 3 years trying to figure out what to do with the rest of their lives.  
With over 200 attendees Saturday night at the Italian American Club, the
Dinner/Dance was kicked off with a welcome and introduction by committee
presidents Leo Gallo (Bradford) and Clint Beth (Tremper). Al Hix from Bradford
gave the invocation and we had a moment of silence and prayer for all of our deceased
classmates.  What followed was a fabulous buffet dinner,   with DJ Jeff Jachowicz
playing favorite tunes from the  60s ,  including special requests and fun group dance
routines.  Classmates lined up to have their picture taken in the "Golden Rockers"
specially decorated rocking chair, created by  Bradford committee  members Iris (Neil)
Leuck and Pat (Cody/Feuker) Molette.  
Tremper's additional  committee  
members were Jim Kirby and Cathy
( Johnston) Petrusek.  
Classmates also loved the slide show that
included fun places where  we  hung out
in high school  and slides from
classmates. In a heartfelt special
recognition, we had a  gathering of all
veterans in attendance for a group photo.
There were many, many comments from
classmates in person and on Facebook,
about what a great weekend it was and 
all the fun times they enjoyed.  

1947 Class Gathering

Bradford/Tremper Class of 1966 (50th)

Class of 1958 (58th)

Class of 1956 (60th)

n
n



SPYS FOR SALe

If you are interested in purchasing one of the editions listed, please
contact Randy Vaccaro (262/551-0510) to reserve it, then mail your
check made payable to KBHSAA, along with a note indicating year
requested and your name/address/phone number to:

KBHSAA – Spy Sales, P. O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.
We are looking for Spy editions not listed above.

Donations for any years will be greatly appreciated.

1915 (1)
1923 (1)
1925 (1)
1926 (2)
1927 (1)
1928 (1)
1929 (2)
1930 (1)
1931 (1)

1932 (3)
1933 (1)
1934 (1)
1936 (1)
1937 (1)
1938 (2)
1943 (2)
1944 (1)
1946 (2)

1947 (2)
1948 (1)
1949 (2)
1953 (1)
1954 (1)
1955 (1)
1957 (1)
1959 (1)
1960 (1)

1965 (2)
1966 (5)
1971 (2)
1972 (5)
1974 (5)
1975 (10)
1976 (4)
1977 (4)
1978 (6)

1979 (6)
1981 (8)
1989 (4)
1990 (1)
1992 (3)
1994 (5)
1995 (8)
1996 (1)
1997 (4)

1998 (9)
1999 (6)
2000 (6)
2003 (2)
2006 (12)
2011 (1)
2012 (1)
2013 (1)

YEARBOOK PRICING
$35 each = 1900 to 1998

$55 each = 1999
$65 each = 2000 to present

Prices above include shipping within the U.S.
(or friendly hand delivery in Kenosha).

For international shipments, please add $30.

Proceeds
from SPY

sales go
to the

general
operating

fund. 

Kenosha Bradford
Alumni Aociation

P.O. Box 56
Kenosha, WI 53141

First Class Mail
uS Postage

Paid
Permit No 1071

Kenosha, WI

Please Stay in Touch!  
if you have Class notes or news to share, a new mailing or email address, and/or phone number,

drop us a postcard with your updated information to:
KEnoSHA BrAdford ALuMni ASSoCiAtion, P.o. Box 56, KEnoSHA, Wi 53141.

SEE INSIDE FOR NOMINATION FORM

Nominate Distinguished
Kenosha Bradford Alumni







ALUMNI ASSOCIATION DONATIONS  Page 1 

April 1 – September 30, 2016 

 

 

The Alumni Association thanks all donors to the General Operations, Distinguished Alumni Awards and Scholarship 
Funds.  Your generosity makes it possible for the Association to perpetuate the memories – old and new – for all Bradford 
Alumni and to award scholarships to deserving Bradford High School seniors. 
 

General Operations (Newsletter) 

’35 Jeanette (Mazur) Dau 
’38 Virginia (Meurer) Gibson 
’38 Richard H. Gregory 
’38 Betty Jo (Holmes) Partridge 
’39 Margaret (Oakes) Seater 
’39 Mary Lou Hitchler 
’39 Anita (Sipowski) Skurski 
’39 Delbert Smith 
’40 Doris (Kirchner) Magwitz 
’41 A. Don Aikens 
’41 Bill Perry 
’41 Aline (Whitten) Ziesemer 
’42 Margaret Capodarco 
’42 Nancy (York) Kellman 
’42 Jean (Buell) Nemcek 
’42 Ernest & ’42 Joyce (Sonquist) Tenuta 
’42 Larry Weaver 
’43 Barbara (Parker) Camponeschi 
’43 Renee Cook 
’43 Ruth (Ryall) Gallagher 
’43 Shirley (Campbell) Jensen 
’43 Olga (Del Frate) Randall 
’43 Maxine (Roemer) Hall 
’43 Lillian (Wolfe) Tredon 
’44 Frederick Burger 
’44 Lawrence Hammond, Jr. 
’44 Beatrice (Grewenow) Sakowski 
’44 Ann (Sacco) Stefancic 
’44 Winifred (Burley) Zdanowicz 
’45 Richard & ’50 Lorraine (Stein) Firchow 
’45 Roberta (Hines) Tacki 
’46 Donald Hughes 
’46 Robert & ’48 Elaine (Copen) Ibsen 
’46 Glen Parks 
’46 Mary Lou (Peters) Sorensen 
’46 Ralph & ’46 Shirley (Kollmann) Ruffolo 
’46 Seyman Stern 
’47 Ronald Engerman 
’47 Shirley (Steinbach) Forsberg 
’47 Barbara (Knapp) Miller 
’47 Ralph & ’46 Gloria (Stocker) Moehrke 
’47 Robert & ’51 Kathleen (Conway) Palmehn 
’47 Augie Schepker 

’47 Evelyn (Giacomin) Sharvin 
’47 Hellen (Sobol) Villegas) 
’48 Lorraine (Dern) Baum 
’48 Betty Brankow 
’48 Josephine (Cinelli) Gaspord 
’48 Mary Ann (Zahon) Ryan 
’48 Rae (Segal) Stone 
’48 Maureen (Ferris) Woodard 
’48 Rudy Zarletti 
’49 Richard & ’44 Felicia (Aceto) Arnold 
’49 Joyce (Jensen) Hammond 
’49 Wayne Kirk 
’49 Arthur Stefani 
’50 Chuck & ’55 Anita (Sheridan) Brothers 
’50 Eugene & ’47 Elizabeth (Loverine) Fitch 
’50 Joanne (Getschman) Johnson 
’50 Rudy Marderos 
’50 Barbara (Schwaab) O’Loughlin 
’50 Edward & ’56 Esther (Altman) Young 
’51 George F. Cudahy 
’51 George & ’51 Mary Lou (Kirchner) Klacan 
’51 Peter Langer, Jr. 
’51 Phyllis Ann (Mau) Mlecka 
’51 Patricia (Thomey) Valeri 
’52 Betty (Ratshinske) Benson 
’52 Clarence & ’53 Mary Ellen (Pingatore) Bianco 
’52 James Granger 
’52 Donald Hildewig 
’52 Florence (Alberto) Kassel 
’52 Shirley (Schulkowsky) Krause 
’52 William Larsen 
’52 Bob Mylls 
’52 Joseph Pomponi 
’52 David Spera 
’53 LaVerne Koll 
’53 Jack & ’56 Catherine (Angelo) Ludke 
’53 Lynn Shumway 
’53 James Taube 
’53 Tom & ’58 Judy (Karabetsos) Thornton 
’53 Shirley (Kraning) Wilson 
’53 Robert Zura 
’54 Ronald & ’53 Barbara (Sniatynski) Ernst 
’54 Anita Hermann 
’54 Lenore (Giacomin) Hinds 
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General Operations (Newsletter) – continued 

’54 Constance (Petersen) Knop 
’54 James & ’53 Shirley (Greenwald) Seymour 
’54 James & ’55 Audrey (Hautzinger) Steel 
’54 Barbara Ann Wegner 
’55 Gail (Larsen) Casey 
’55 Bill Dickson 
’55 Joanne (Schnell) Dotson 
’55 Robert Gitzlaff 
’55 William Jambrek 
’55 Robert & ’55 Clare (Gaydos) Jones 
’55 Frances (Pomponi) Kollman 
’55 Sandy (Fox) LeFebvre 
’55 Mary Ellen (Fosbinder) Parkinson 
’55 Harry Schwartz 
’55 Carol (Guidebeck) Seiberlich 
’55 Peggy (Last) Swartz 
’55 Alan G. & ’57 Lynne A. (Dilley) Wegner 
’56 Leo & ’61 MariKay (Burmeister) Chiappetta 
’56 Mary (Hoye) Ericson 
’56 Marge (Huck) Hall 
’56 Patricia (Willis) Keeble 
’56 Nancy (Krans) Marshall 
’56 Norma (Ghezzi) Murphy 
’56 Robert & ’59 Judith (Thomey) Nicolazzi 
’56 Marilyn (Stone) Patston 
’56 Judith (Stolp) Smith 
’56 David Stabell 
’56 Herm & ’55 Nancy (Kruse) Swanson 
’56 Michael Swift, Sr. 
’56 Lola Wells 
’57 Roberta (Duberstine) Andersen 
’57 Patricia (Laudonio) Gensicke 
’57 Robert Fredericksen 
’57 Steven Hill 
’57 Charles Holderness 
’57 Carmella (Ciotti) Huser 
’57 Evie (Kenney) Leuck 
’57 Thomas Maruca 
’57 Victoria (Cravotta) Nelson 
’57 Anita (Miklas) Wilson 
’57 Mary (Refieuna) Rowe 
’57 Richard & ’61 Dorothy (Thomas) Darula 
’58 Jerry Barr 
’58 Judith (Horn) Freas 
’58 Marita (Krueger) Freitag 
’58 James MacCready 
’58 Delmar Paul 

’58 Rudy Pawloski 
’58 Cy Pontillo 
’58 Kay (Olsen) Ramsey 
’58 Richard Rohlinger 
’58 Glen Van Wormer 
’58 Karen (Schwan) Albertson 
’59 Richard Andraschko - In Honor of 1959 Class 
’59 Anthony & ’59 Rita (Savaglio) Bisciglia 
’59 Nancy (Hanson) Bonngard 
’59 Patrick Cayo 
’59 Jonna (Anderson) Chiapete 
’59 Claudette (Crook) Dassow 
59 Kathleen (Cecchini) Ford 
’59 Doris (Snell) Giesbrecht 
’59 Lynn (Langenbach) Novy 
’59 Thomas & ’59 Darlene (Lindow) Jechorek 
’59 Kathryn (Tolstyga) Madison 
’59 Mickey & ‘59 Edie (Crucianelli) Michelson 
’59 Jack & ’60 Penny (Corr) Schultz 
’59 Thomas Vocino 
’59 Jack & Mary (Hall) Petersen 
’60 Sandra (Loef) Badgerow 
’60 Donald & ’60 Carol (Specht) Camosy 
’60 Gail Graham-Fisel 
’60 Donna Irving 
’60 Shirley (Bastian) Kermgard 
’60 James Klemko 
’60 Ronald Martin 
’60 Joan Petzke 
’60 Jim Renne 
’60 Robert Strifling 
’60 Michael Thompson 
’60 Joan (Limpert) Uhrhammer 
‘61 Joseph & ’60 Patricia (Ledanski) Cerne 
’61 Jean (Munger) Ainsworth 
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’61 Vereen (Kitsy) Westphal 
’62 Jane (Robinson) Caneda 
’62 Paula (Munson) Carlin 
’62 James Carlson 
’62 Lee & ’64 Jean (Patrick) Englund 
’62 Rose Marie (Pellegrino) De Lano 
’62 Joseph Nosalik 
’62 Kenneth Wermeling 
’63 Daniel & ’64 Susan (Thomas) Bryske 
’63 Allen Havlin 
‘63 Suzy (Cohen) Liptak-Blocker 
’63 Barbara (Yasulis) McFarland 
’64 William J. Bader 
’64 John M. Bergo 
’64 Vicky (Rudin) Keller 
’64 Diane (Adelsen) Pynaker 
’64 Mary (Sturzenegger) Reddin 
’64 Bob Swacker 
’64 Ronelle (Eddy) Leslie 
’65 Ellen (Rubenstein) Brooks 
’65 Ted DeMicchi 
’66 Iris (Neil) Leuck 
’74 Mary Capelli-Schellpfeffer 
’74 Mark Kintis 
’74 George Liegakos 
’75 Patti (Webb) Kirkorian 
’79 Oscar & ’79 Denise (Salituro) Villalobos  
’80 Todd & ’80 Rita (Storz) Hagen 
’80 Gregg & ’73 Julieann (Scherer) Sinnen 
’81 John & ’80 Laura (Sytkowski) Donnell 
’83 Janet Sikora-Lerch 
2010 Allison Winzer 
 

General Operations/Newsletter  - 
In Memory Of 

Elida (Monticelli) Adrian 
   by ’48 Elenore (Fallak) Patrick  
Louise (Junkel) Block 
   by ’47 Annabelle (Alberts) Collins 
Herbert E. Haubrick  
   by ’43 Norrine (Wickham) Madson 
Carol Pascucci  
   by ’52 Ruth (Renick) Nadeau 
Dr. Ghonsham Sooknandan  
   by wife ’52 Ruth Borg 
Mary Taylor by ’39 Lorraine (Taylor) Bemis 
’42 Irene Cohen by ’48 Jack Keyes 

’44 Gene Yule by ’45 Shirley (Ernst) Yule 
’48 Roger Baum by ’49 Lorraine (Dern) Baum 
’50 Patricia (Golen) Stanley  
   by ’47 William A. Stanley 
’51 Joseph Stein by ’53 Judith E. (Stein) Andersen 
’53 Perine Rudy by ’53 Susan (Wade) Horsley 
’53 Leon Niederkorn  
   by ’53 Beverly (Jones) Niederkorn 
’56 Donald C. Murphy  
   by  ’81 Lori (Murphy) Vanchena 
’57 Bob Holdsworth by ’57 William Serpe 
’57 Shirley (Gename) Spence  
   by ’56 Donald Spence 
’57 S. Michael Wilk  
   by ’57 Judith (Mikulsky) Zachar 
’60 Jule Ann Schenk  
   by ’60 Kathleen (Sturino) Brainard 
’63 Christian P. Hansen by Doris (Feld) Hansen 
Brothers Minas & Koren Miansian  
   by ’44 Tamaar (Miansian) Murachanian 
Bob Drinkwine by ’57 Phyliss (Heckel) Drinkwine 
Jenny Hemple by ’60 Ken Cherry 
Dorothy Gentes Kellman-MDB Grad  
   by ’64 Marsha (Kellman) Klevickis 
Russell Kellman-MDB Grad  
   by ’64 Marsha (Kellman) Klevickis 
Tom Mattioli by ’57 James Livingston 
Robert Sanderson  
   by ’53 Patricia (Sanderson) Falduto-Miethke 
Tom Simmons by ’57 Ken Ludke 
Jim & Bette (Smith) Owsichek  
   by ’63 Carole (Slafter) Yakel 
Fellow Classmates by ’61 James Pierce 
Fellow Classmates  
   by ’62 Brion & ‘63 Patricia (Keating) McDermott 
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Distinguished Alumni Banquet 

$250 Sponsor:  Aiello Family Dental, 
   Dr. William Aiello 
$  50 Sponsor:  John D. Fitzpatrick  
   in Honor of Dr. Paul Capelli 
 

KBHSAA Scholarship Fund 

’44 Winifred (Burley) Zdanowicz 
’56 Judith (Phillips) Jaffe 
’57 Rod Davey 
’58 Cy Pontillo 
’60 William Stenzel 
’69 Lynn (Marchesini) Kortright 
 

KBHSAA Scholarship Fund – 
In Memory Of 

’33 Millie Gitzlaff  by ‘ 55 Robert Gitzlaff 
’53 Michael F. Siemion by ’55 Gail Larsen Casey 
’57 Ernie Pellegrino by ’57 Charles Holderness 
’57 S. Michael Wilk  
   by ’59 Peter & ’60 Alice (Jackson) Schwalbe 
’57 Jerry Bain  
   by Ozzie & ’69 Joyce (Kopacz) Sorensen 
’57 Jerry Bain  
   by ’73 Randy & ’74 Jan (Martin) Vaccaro 
’58 Robert Kermgard  
   by ’60 Shirley (Bastian) Kermgard 
’80 Radovan Bursac  
   by ’81 Carol Jenkins-Espinosa 
 
 
 

 

KBHSAA Scholarship Fund – 
In Memory Of ’57 William “Bill” Hall 

Lee (Doerring) Arneson 
John & Michelle Basel 
Michael Dean 
Dennis & Nikki Filippelli 
Bill Hafke & Mary Lou Allemand 
Jim & Mary Hawkins 
Bruce & Cheryl (Pileski) Hannah 
Dave & Pat (Laudanio) Gensicke 
Frances (Pomponi) Kollman 
Lynn (Marchesini) Kortright 
Michele Serpe & Tom Meyers 
Don & Roberta (Elsworth) Monson 
Dulcie Dissmore Schoff 
Peter & Alice (Jackson) Schwalbe 
Michael & Sue (Prim) Sorensen 
Art Stefani 
Robert Stockdale 
Randy & Jan (Martin) Vaccaro 
Wilkins Family 
Clarence & Mary Ellen (Pingatore) Bianco Family 
Peter Bianco 
Drea Family 
William Hood Family 
Market Family 
Peterson Family 
Wristen/Stocks Family 
 

KBHSAA Scholarship -   
Donna (1958 Class) Volpentesta Pontillo 

Memorial Scholarship 

 ’59 Peter & ’60 Alice (Jackson) Schwalbe 
 

Peter ’59 & ’60 Alice (Jackson) Schwalbe 
Family Scholarship 

’59 Peter & ’60 Alice (Jackson) Schwalbe 
 

1930 Valiere Anderson Petersen  
Memorial Scholarship Fund 

’59 Jack & ’59 Mary (Hall) Petersen 
 

John Meier (1948 Class)  
Memorial Music (Horn) Scholarship Fund 

’49 Charlene (Mowry) Meier 
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